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OUR STAR speaker at the LFB 
meeting on Monday 13 April is 
scheduled to be comic and com-
mentator Mark Thomas – one of the 
six including NUJ member photo-
journalists who are bringing a judicial 
review legal action against the Met-
ropolitan Police targetting for suveil-
lance journalists who cover protest: 
see page 4 for details of the action 
and reports of some of the surveil-
lance that led up to it. What are the 
implications of the police arguing 
that they need to photograph and 
make notes on absolutely everybody 
on any demonstration?

If there is time, there may also 
be a briefing in the same meeting 
on how to use the Data Protection 
Act to obtain from the police any 

“intelligence reports” on you that 
may exist. The Freelance’s own Matt 
Salusbury can be our guide.

Possible topics for the meetings 
on Monday 11 May, Monday 15 
June and Monday 13 July include 
freedom of expression and prom-
ised legislation to curb surveillance 
of journalists through the Regulation 
of Investigatory Powers Act (RIPA). 

This year’s meeting in the Houses 
of Parliament is likely to be in July.

LFB meetings are from 7pm to 9pm 
at Friends House, Euston Road, 
NW1(opposite Euston Station), 

which is accessible to people who 
use wheelchairs. If you need the 
Branch to pay for care for a child or 
dependent so you can attend an LFB 
meeting, call a Branch officer.

For updates on meetings and 
for confirmation of the topic and 
speakers of meetings throughout 
2015, see www.londonfreelance.
org/lfb/meetings.html and LFB’s 
Twitter feed http://twitter.com/
NUJ_LFB.

NOTE that the Branch rules now 
allow notice of meetings and mo-
tions to be sent by email. If you are 
not getting such notices, go to www.
londonfreelance.org/linkup now.

For details of NUJ London Pho-
tographers’ Branch meetings, see-
londonphotographers.org

FR
EE

LA
NC

E
B

ra
nc

h 
co

nt
ac

ts
: w

w
w

.lo
nd

on
fr

ee
la

nc
e.

or
g/

lfb
O

nl
in

e 
Fr

ee
la

nc
e 

co
nt

en
ts

: w
w

w
.lo

nd
on

fr
ee

la
nc

e.
or

g/
fl

Freelance office
John Toner / Pamela Morton. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               020 7843 3706
Membership via switchboard �������������������������������020 7278 7916
email ������������������������������������������������� freelanceoffice@nuj.org.uk
post ��������������������������308 Grays Inn Road, London WC1X 8DP
Legal helpline for NUJ members in emergency only:
England and Wales �����������������������������������������������0800 587 7530
Scotland ���������������������������������������������������������������0800 085 3425
Freelance editors
Mike Holderness �������������������������������������������������������������������������
Matt Salusbury �����������������������������������������������������������������������������
email: �������������������������������������������� editor@londonfreelance.org
Follow us on Twitter . . . . . . .        www.twitter.com/NUJ_LFB
© 2015 NUJ & authors; moral rights asserted.

CONTACTS

Cop surveillance? Stop it!

This issue went to press on 
25  February. The deadline for 
the April online-only edition is 
23 March.

UNCLASSIFIED ADS

FARWELL, TOM DAVIES

SO FAREWELL THEN, CHAIRMAN DAVE…

WE ALSO bid farewell to Tom Da-
vies, former LFB Secretary and NUJ 
delegate to the Trades Union Con-
gress, who is leaving the Branch after 
been offered a full-time job at the 
Guardian, where he’s been a casual 
sub for many years. As he’ll no longer 
be freelance, Tom will have to switch 

INCUMBENT LFB Chair Dave 
Rotchelle announced at the Branch’s 
AGM in January he would not put 
himself forward for re-election. Dave 
has “been sheriff around here quite 
a while… four terms in fact,” and 
decided the time was right to hand 
over the reins.

His time chairing the biggest 
Branch of the biggest Union of its 
kind had been, concluded Dave, “long 
and sometimes difficult but enjoy-
able.” An “amazing Committee made 
my life much easier than it would 
have been,” he added, as had sup-
port fromNUJ Freelance Assistant 
Organiser Pamela Morton and NUJ 
Freelance Organiser John Toner at 
the Freelance Office.

Dave continues to represent 
members on his London seat at the 
NUJ’s Freelance Industrial Council, 
and as LFB Vice-Chair. Added Dave, 
“Thank you and goodbye… Every 
minute of it has been marvellous.”

Fiona O’Cleirigh, LFB Vice-Chair 
and a member of the Union’s Na-
tional Executive Council was elected 
as LFB’s new Chair, promptly taking”

We welcome Alistair Dabbs, who 
stepped up as LFB’s new Branch Sec-
retary. Other new faces on the LFB 
Committee are Sonya Thomas and 
Safiullah Tazie (jobsharing as Equality 
Officer) and Committee members 
without portfolio Annie Burns and 
Hina Pandya. We welcome too the 
Committee’s re-elected members 

FREELANCE UNCLASSIFIEDS are 
FREE to members for non-commercial 
purposes. To non-members and for com-
mercial purposes, £10 for this much. 
Acceptance is at the editors’ whim; ap-
pearance does not imply endorsement. If 
you have any comments on an advertiser, 
tell us. Submit ads by email to unclassi-
fied@londonfreelance.org

I AM SEEKING to diversify so have 
stated trading in vinyl records. So, fair 
prices paid for good condition LP re- 
cords. In particular, 50s to 90s rock, 60s-
early 70s soul, jazz, blues, folk, ska/reg- 
gae, Latin, Samba/bossa, African, Cajun/ 
Zydeco, klezmer. But all popular genres 

and eras considered. Contact Mike at: 
info@vinylvanguard.com.

WRITER REQUIRED to write 
monthly newsletter. Neutradol send 
out a monthly newsletter to subscribers 
and are looking for a freelance writer to 
compile this and send out via Mail Chimp. 
Please email: mark.davis@msg.co.uk

GALLOWAY COTTAGE. Wood-
burning stove and games room. One mile 
from Scotland’s book town, two minutes 
walk to good village pub and distillery. 
Beautiful countryside and unspoiled 
beaches. woodpeckercottage@btin-
ternet.com or see our website at 
woodpecker-cottage.co.uk

to another NUJ branch. We think 
Tom for all the hard work he’s put 
in to LFB. Tom is shown here reading 
a bizarre communication from the 
London Organising Committee to 
the Olympic Games to LFB in 2011 
(see www.londonfreelance.org/
fl/1104olym.html.)

(see the updated LFB Committee 
contacts list at www.londonfree-
lance.org/lfb/contact.html

©Matt Salusbury 

Freelance Organiser John Toner presents Dave with a gold-effect 
record-like thing at the February London Freelance meeting; and 
below, Tom Davies.
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